BIG FISH LAKE ASSOCIATION

                               SEPT 20, 2016 - Tuesday
6:30 PM – home of Kit Ferber

Meeting called to order by President Kit Ferber.  
Board Members present: Kit Ferber - President, Jim Sand - Past President, Joe Fox – Vice-President, Jack Brunner - Secretary, Matt Peters - Treasurer and Bill Unger.                         
Absent: Joel Meyer, Allen Schmitz, Doug Adamek
1. Kit called meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  Extended a welcome to new members Bill Unger and Joel Meyer. 

2. Reviewed Budget year-to-date and 2017 budget together to obtain a working budget. 

a. Discussed both budgets line by line. 

b. Reviewed and decided to eliminate the band, too costly.  Decided to have another means of playing music.  Set limit of picnic at $400.  Motion to approve passed 100%.
c. Discussed dues for MN Lakes and Rivers Advocates (MLRA) and MN Waters and MN Conservation. MLRA to have them host our site and be members as well.  This will save the association money. Motion to approve passed 100%. 

d. Boat Inspections for 2017: Based on 2016’s cost at $16.00 per hour. Total $25,216.00. Not sure of grants and income. Board budgeted for whole amount and will deduct possible income as it comes in. Motion to approve passed 100%.

e. Loon nests; need guards around to keep boats at a distance. We will ask for donations from our membership for this item during the fall drive. Will need $500.
3. Vegetation Report by Matt: All clear. Samples were sent in for verification.
4. Boat Inspections by Jim: They are going well for 2016. Will continue until third Sunday in October. County will send back any money not spent. DNR report will be sent at the end of the year.
5. AIS Committee by Kit and Jim: More applications from other lake associations will be coming in which may mean less money than what we have been granted in the last two years. 
a. Kit will attend St. Cloud Summit meeting in October.
6. Change in By-Laws? Can non-property owners be a member? Long discussion: Motion to do what is necessary under the advisement of Paul Steil.   Another discussion: Can we limit to two non-property owners on the Board? Motion to research. Passed 100%.
7. Annual meeting: June 10, 2017: 8:30 – 10:30 AM. Matt will reserve the Hall.
8. Picnic Date: August 10, 2017. Rena Weber will confirm date at a later time. 

9. Website: Kit will work this out with Hailey, our website expert.
10. AIS at U of M Seminar: Sept 12, 16. Kit reported: U of M Research Center is working to find ways to eliminate AIS through detecting combative microorganisms. Most interesting.
a. Volunteers needed for Detectors and Trackers.

11. Bill Unger volunteered to be the new lake water tester, replacing Bill Schnettler. 
a. .Succi dish testing: 11 ft. at present.  Was at over 17 ft. this spring. 
12. Question: Can we form volunteer water patrols?   Will be looked into. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:22 PM

Minutes by Jack H. Brunner
